

ALL-UNIVERSITY TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

October 15, 2015

PRESENT

GROLL, GUARINO, KACOS, MARTENIUK, NICHOLLS, NOWICKI, PRUSH, POTTER, RICE, RUTAN,  
SILVER, SMITH-TYGE

ABSENT

CALDWELL, DYER-DECKROW, HUSSAIN, KIRBY, MAASS, PETROFF, PORTER, SLOAN

GUEST

Andy Grayson- MSU Bike Collaborative

Paula Winke- Community Member

CALL TO ORDER

1439

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

NICHOLLS welcomed the committee and attendees introduced themselves.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA

PRUSH moved to approve agenda.

RUTAN 2<sup>nd</sup> that motion.

Approval of agenda.

ALL in favor.

NO abstentions.

NO oppositions.

## REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES

PRUSH moved to approve minutes.

MARTENIUK 2<sup>nd</sup> that motion.

Approval of APRIL Minutes.

ALL in favor.

NO abstentions.

NO oppositions.

## CORRESPONDENCE and PUBLIC COMMENT

PRUSH stated that the AUTTC website received two comments. One was a concern about the crosswalk at Life Sciences Building on service road. A light and crosswalk pedestrian signal is desired for that location.

PRUSH stated that the other comment received from the AUTTC website was from a YouTube Video about the pedestrian crosswalk by the Music School on Hagadorn and Shaw.

WINKE stated that this was a major concern for herself and her family and for any pedestrian crossing in that area.

PRUSH stated that the crosswalk is not in our jurisdiction to be able to put in any lights or signals.

PRUSH stated that it is in the Campus Master Plan to make a Wilson Road extension that would alter the traffic flow in that area and put a light on Hagadorn just north of the railroad tracks. This light and new road would then allow gaps in traffic that would allow pedestrians to cross safely at the crosswalk. A grant was submitted this month for this road to be built.

POTTER mentioned that there have been some recent exceptions on the campus border on a road the university doesn't own, specifically the pedestrian crossing at Harrison Rd. between Kellogg Ctr. and Brody, where MSU has paid for the installation of a safer crossing signal where many MSU community members are known to be crossing.

POTTER mentioned mopeds being parked in inappropriate areas at the Main Library.

## PRESENTATION MSU BIKE COLLABORATIVE- Andy Grayson

PRUSH stated that the MSU Bike Collaborative is 3 parties coming together to promote bike safety on campus. The 3 parties are MSU Police, MSU Bikes, and a mix of the Healthy Campus Initiative and the Provosts office.

GRAYSON gave a presentation on the MSU Bike Collaborative and its goals for a safer campus.

## DISCUSSION of MOVE SAFE WEBSITE

PRUSH stated that he is going to continue to populate the website with more information and images.

RUTAN stated the site may be more impactful with students to add YouTube videos with information to the website.

POTTER stated that he would provide some graphics and photo's to add to the website from his collection.

NICHOLLS stated that everyone should brainstorm ideas for website additions and have the ideas submitted by November 5<sup>th</sup>.

NICHOLLS asked if there was a possibility to get more of the attention stickers out at important intersections.

PRUSH stated that if the funding is approved and the stickers are approved through campus planning and grounds, then more could be installed.

## DEPARTMENT UPDATES and REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS

### a) Department of Police and Public Safety (John Prush)

PRUSH stated there was nothing to report.

### b) Infrastructure Planning and Facilities (Jeff Groll)

GROLL stated there was nothing to report.

### c) Campus Planning and Administration (Jeff Kacos)

KACOS stated there was nothing to report.

### d) Mass Transit (Deborah Kirby)

No updates were reported.

### e) Office of Campus Sustainability (Judy Marteniuk)

MARTENIUK stated there was nothing to report.

f) MSU Bike Service Center (Tim Potter)

POTTER stated that there is a Bike Webinar 10/16/15 from 1-2:30pm. National topic of bicycle and pedestrian safety.

POTTER stated that the old bike workshop is back open on Wednesdays on lunch hours. In the Dem. Hall Basement.

POTTER stated that IPF Construction Junction doesn't address bike concerns/needs.

POTTER mentioned that a newly paved road on campus is still missing the bike lane markings.

g) Auxiliary Enterprises, Residential and Hospitality Services (Joe Petroff)

No updates were reported.

h) Resource Center for Persons with Disabilities (Virginia Rutan)

RUTAN stated there was nothing to report.

i) Ombudsperson (Bob Caldwell)

No updates were reported.

j) Union Representatives (Danielle Martin-Stoney, Pam Sloan, Robert Nowicki)

NOWICKI stated there was nothing to report.

k) Office of Student Affairs and Services (Pat Dyer-Deckrow)

No updates were reported.

l) Associated Students of MSU Representatives (Jason Porter, Kathryn Maass)

No updates were reported.

m) Residence Hall Representatives (5x) (Theresa Guarino)

GUARINO stated they are starting to work on the Bike Campaign. They are meeting with Dr. Silk next week and are getting involved in the MSU Bike Collaborative.

GUARINO stated that there was a student concern about not enough bike racks at Holmes Hall.

POTTER stated that there are over flow bike racks that can be brought in for use.

n) University Apartment Representatives (2x)

No updates were reported.

- o) Greek System Representatives

No updates were reported.

- p) Graduate Student Representatives (Nate Smith-Tyge)

SMITH-TYGE stated there was nothing to report.

- q) Faculty Representatives (Sarah Nicholls, Breezy Silver)

NICHOLLS stated there was nothing to report.

SILVER stated that there is more difficult to park in the ramps with the pay by plate because people are parking inappropriately.

PRUSH stated that parking enforcers will be informed of the difficult parkers who are not using spaces properly.

SILVER stated there was an employee concerned about being able to come to work on football Saturdays for work related needs.

PRUSH stated that there has been a long standing policy for employees to get an emergency use pass at the cadet desk.

#### NEXT MEETING

AUTTC 2:30-5pm December 3<sup>th</sup>, 2015, MSU Police Department- Community Room

#### ADJOURNMENT